FAC Meeting April 8, 2024

Attendees: Frank Lore (vice principal), Brenda Hynes (chair), Chantelle Peddey (co-chair), Sigal Stein (secretary), Stephen Chow (treasurer), Meghan Canuel, Vijah Patil, Louise Farrell (communications liasson), Megan Canuel

regrets: Sarah (CPF rep)

Attendees through Zoom: Jacquline, Zi Menash, Lucianna, Teresa Az.

Meeting called to order 6.38PM.

Welcome and Introductions,

Acknowledgement of Territories: We are honored to meet on the traditional, ancestral and unceded territory of the kwikwəÅəm (Kwikwetlem First Nation). We thank the kwikwəÅəm who continue to live on these lands & that is above and below.

Agenda approved by Stephen, 2nd Meghan.

Due to unforeseen circumstances, there are no minutes available at this time to adopt from the previous meeting.

<u>Treasurer Report</u> by Stephen.

Gaming account: \$. 19515.77 General account: \$.15751.95 Parent PAC donations \$.6448.52

Principals' Report by Frank Lore

- Great spirit days in the last weeks of March before spring break.
- End of March saw the latest learning updates which are available on Myed.
- April has advanced band going to a band festival
- Grade 8 boys won district championships. They had an undefeated season.
- Children of the street will be doing a presentation in the next few months. Last year was the tech side, this year will be the street side. Apr. 15th will be grade 6 and 7, then the grade 8's will be on another day.
- "Art Start" presentation to talk about Art and Character.
- Core value of acceptance are being discussed in the school at this time.
- Orange shirt day continues once a month in remembrance.
- Presentations happening to grade 5's in various school to talk about Kway middle school
- District pro-d happening on April 19th.

- grade 8 leaving ceremony Wed. June 26th. Gym ceremony and outside court yard food and beverage.
- DPAC report will be delivered at the next meeting in May.

HOT Lunch

- TCBY profits \$383.90 and \$252.70 and \$368.10.
- Pizza profits \$413 and \$491.
- SUB profits \$277.26.
- Staff appreciation date will be set for the last day of school: June 27th. PAC will provide food and drink and dessert for all staff.
- Please make sure that Order is paid which means you need to receive **2** emails for your order to be complete.
- For questions or suggestions about hot lunch contact: <u>kwaypaclunch2022@gmail.com</u>

CPF update by Sarah via Brenda:

 BC summer French summer camps can be found at bcffc.com there are 4 camps happening all summer. you can use the school CPF membership to register for camp.

New Business:

• PAC has decided to do additional spending that can pay for upcoming presentations. PAC will pay \$1000 for each presentation

Motion that PAC gaming fund spend \$2000 towards school wide presentation by Brenda, 2nd Meghan. all in favour. Passed unanimously.

• Many people will be leaving the PAC board. absolutely need to have treasurer, secretary and Chair positions for PAC to move on for next year.

PAC will be inviting parents from feeder schools to attend the next meeting. Next meeting will be voting for board members.

Any questions for PAC, please email kwaypacchair@gmail.com

Next meeting will be May 6, 6:30pm in the learning commons and via zoom.

Meeting adjourned, 8.16 PM.